
 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
October 31, 2013 

 
TO:  File No. S7-07-13 
 
FROM: Mark T. Uyeda 
  Counsel to Commissioner Michael S. Piwowar 
 
RE: Meeting with Representatives of American Benefits Council 
 
 

On October 24, 2013, Commissioner Michael S. Piwowar and his legal counsel, 
Mark Uyeda, met with Lynn Dudley, senior vice president, and Diann Howland, vice 
president for legislative affairs, of the American Benefits Council, to discuss the above-
referenced rule proposal and their efforts to collect comments and information from their 
members about the proposal’s impact. 
 
 
 
 

 


